[image: image1.wmf]PERMANENT COUNCIL

OEA/Ser.G
CP/SA.1431/04
8 December 2004

Original: Spanish

Record of the closed meeting of July 2, 2004

CP/ACTA 1431/04

· Financial crisis in the General Secretariat: Status of the Regular Fund
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The Permanent Council held a closed meeting to consider the financial crisis in the General Secretariat: situation of the Regular Fund (CP/INF. 5024/04).


The Chair explained that the purpose of the meeting was to continue consideration of the topic first taken up at the special meeting of June 30: the financial crisis in the General Secretariat of the Organization.  She reminded delegations that on June 30 in the afternoon the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs (CAAP) had held an informal meeting to examine that important matter in greater detail, in light of the information obtained during the morning’s Permanent Council meeting.


The Chair said that, as a result of consultations, it was suggested that the current meeting focus on finding a solution for the immediate term.  The Permanent Council had yet to hold Panel VII of the special meeting on modernization, “Financial Matters and the Program-Budget of the OAS,” and that would provide an opportunity to propose long-term solutions.


The Assistant Secretary for Management then provided additional information, contained in document CP/INF. 5030/04, to clarify the doubts raised by delegations.


The Chair submitted for consideration the draft resolution “Internal Arrangement to Temporarily Resolve the Liquidity Situation of the Regular Fund” (CP/doc.3911/04 rev. 1).  She explained that the revised version was based on the one presented at the previous meeting of the Permanent Council, with some points that she had introduced.  She hoped that they reflected the intention of the delegations and that the proposal would enjoy a consensus.  The Council then adopted resolution CP/RES. 868 (1432/04), “Internal Arrangement to Temporarily Resolve the Liquidity Situation of the Regular Fund,” with the amendments proposed by the meeting. 

· Farewell

The Council paid public tribute to Ambassador Miguel Ruiz Cabañas, Permanent Representative of Mexico, who had been appointed by his Government to head the Mexican Embassy to Japan.
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